
March - June 2021

Helping the Helpless
to REJOICE!

To our dear family, friends and partners:
I greet you all in the name of Jesus.  King's Daughters strives after the character of a Proverbs 31 woman to reach out 
to the widows, orphans and needy, to feed them.

Ons Tuis Home for the Aged Outreach  
18 March 2021—It was a memorable day for the King's Daughters team, visiting Ons Tuis Home in Riviera, Pretoria, 
Africa, blessing the elders with song and worship. We encouraged them out of God's Word, through 1 Peter
2:24 and prayed for them.  We also blessed them with a lovely plate of eats.

She extends her hand to the poor, 
yes, she reaches out her hands to the needy. 

—Proverbs 31:20 nkjv

800 needy girls in Kenya received gifts and salvation thanks to 
King’s Daughters love.  See the last page for this great story.

http://www.africamissions.org.za/


Lillibet Project
25th March 2021— 
H a a k d o o r n b o o m , 
Pretoria is a missions 
field as there are so 
many people in need. 
We started a Lillibet 
Project branch at Africa 
Missions’Haakdoring-
boom Campus, where 
our facility was available 
to run this project. Here 
we make washable sani-
tary towels to donate to 

young destitute girls. We 
also want to see that the 
workshop develops into 
a skills development cen-
tre, making a big differ-
ence in the community. 
We also plan to make 
room for second-hand 
clothing, house equip-
ment, food and clean-
ing material, and other 
means needed to help the 
poor in this community.

King's Daughters Board Members Reunion
26 March 2021—King's Daughters of Excel-
lence celebrated her 15th Anniversary in style 
at Ivory Boutique
Hotel in Rietfontein, Pretoria. Alumni and 
recent members who served on the board of 
King's Daughters reunited for this wonderful 
occasion. The ladies all shared how this orga-
nization influenced their lives and prepared 
them for the challenges they were to face in 
life.

Tlasedi Primary School
9 April 2021—Rina Kinnear and Drienie Jacobs made a difference 
representing Kings Daughters at Tlasedi Primary School in Hebron. 
Naomi Nkoko (one of Rina's spiritual daughters), a teacher at this 
primary school, arranged this meeting to be a blessing to young vol-
unteer youth workers working at the school. We had the opportuni-
ty to meet with the Head Principal and Deputy Principal and pray 
for them. They welcomed the gifts that were presented to them. We 
praised and worshipped the Lord, and Rina read an encouraging word
from the Bible, prayed for the young men and confirmed their rela-
tionship with the Lord.

(On the left): Nerina Smith, Lillibet Project founder  
leads the women in stuffing pillows

The Lillibet 
Project is all 
about women 
learning and 
helping other 
women!



Kenneth Copeland Ministries
14 April 2021—Pastor Marlene Steyn accompanied me to meet one of 
the supporting partners of King's Daughters Ministries, Rev. Christine 
Blumstein, Director of Kenneth Copeland Ministries in South Africa 
and Africa. We enjoyed a wonderful time of fellowship around a very 
delicious meal in Bryanston, Gauteng.

Lunch with Dr Pearl Kupe
16 April 2021—I believe in building relationships with dynamic women leaders in South 
Africa, and Dr Pearl Kupe has become a wonderful friend of mine. On this particular 
day, we enjoyed a wonderful meal together at Stephanie’s Restaurant  in Lynnwood, 
Pretoria. Dr Pearl is an international speaker, and has on numerous occasions come and 
ministered at the King's Daughters meetings in Pretoria, South Africa. All the women 
love her ministry.

Honoring One Who Helped Me
27 April 2021—Pastor Ron and I made time to meet with one of my previous Bible 
School friends Ann Thweitz in Pinetown, Kwazulu Natal. God instrumentally used her 
to help with my tuition fees at Bible School and accommodations to live out my calling, 
when I became a widow in 1993.

Lillibet Sanitary Pad Project
5 May 2021—Dr Lydia Meshoe from the Christian Democratic Party in South Africa, 
a precious friend of mine, was blessed with 1000 sanitary towels for one of her projects 
through Nerina Smith, a board member of King's Daughters, who runs the Lillibet 
Project nationally.

Wolmer Feeding The Poor Food And Bread Outreach  "I was hungry, and you gave Me something to eat." —Matthew 25:35
"Jesus said, as you did it for the least, you did it for Me!" —Matthew 25:40
15 May 2021—We had an outreach as a team in Pretoria North to feed the needy with a hot meal and loaf of hot fresh 
bread. It was heartbreaking to see how people live in parks under the shelter of a torn tent, wondering when they 
had a bath or 
b r u s h e d 
their teeth. 
All we could 
do was show 
them Jesus' 
love and pray 
for them.



Lydia Meshoe Celebrates Seventy Years 
16 May 2021—Ron and I were invited as honorary guests to the 70th Birthday of Dr 
Lydia Meshoe, the first lady of the ACDP Party in South Africa. It was a very glam-
orous occasion at the Hope Of Glory Tabernacle in  Vosloorus, Boksburg. I love this 
woman of God so much. She touched my life in the 1980s at Stella Eilard's Women 
Conference at Kyara, Magaliesburg, Gauteng. It was a divine connection!

Blessings and 800 Salvations in Kenya!
9 June 2021— Susan and Robert Owade are Africa Missions Staff in Kenya.  I re-
joiced when I got a message from Susan, saying: “Mama Rina, I led 800 young girls 
to the Lord. Thank you, Mama Rina and Kings Daughters Ministries, for donating 
money for material to make sanitary pads for these girls. Susan saw the need amongst 
orphan girls at a school in Kenya and started this project to meet their needs. We are 
very proud of her as our spiritual daughter.

Haakdoornboom Feeding Outreach
26 June 2021—We reached out to the needy in Haakdoornboom by 
feeding those in need, outside of Pretoria.  Drienie Jacobs, one of our 
board members, was so kind to have soup made, and Martie Coetzee 
distributed it to people in the area.

Women’s Conference Cancelled
We regret that we have to announce that the Reflections of Grace Na-
tional Women’s Day Conference scheduled for 9 August 2021 had to 
be cancelled due to the stringent Covid 19 regulations. Please pray 
that we will have the opportunity to have this conference later this 
year.

I want to thank you all for your prayers and financial support to this worthy ministry that was 
birthed fifteen years ago and bless you with 3 John 1:2—Beloved I pray that you may prosper in 
every way and that your body may keep well, even as I know your soul keeps well and prospers.

Much love in His service,

Rina Kinnear
And the King’s Daughters Board

www.kingsdaughtersofexcellence.com

http://www.kingsdaughtersofexcellence.com

